Bruxelles, Ile 22 juillet 1982

NOTE BI1O(839) 228 AUX BUREAUX NATIONAUX
CC. AUX MEMBRES DU SERVICE DU PORTE-PAROLE

The Commission of the European Communties has Jjust been Informed
that a possible Investigation under Section 301 of the US Trade
Act Into certaln alleged unfair trade practices iIn the Federal
Republiic of Germany, Japan, Korea and Norway regarding the
shipbuilding and repalr Industries wlll not be undertaken
following wlthdrawal of a petition for rellief under thls statute
by the Shipbuilders Councli! of America.

In conjuction with this development, the Unlted States Trade
Representative, which administers Sectlion 301, has stressed the
necesslity to find a rapld solution to address the market disarray
In this sector and the need for progress to be achleved before 31
March, 1990.

The Commisslion of the European Communities welcomes the USTR
decisfon not to Inltiate a Sectlion 301 Investigation since it

bel leves that the only way to satlsfactorily resolve the problems
facing the world shipbullding industry Is through multiiateral
negotiations aimed at restoring normal market condltions. Such an
approach impties reducing aids granted In this sector, with the
objective of eventually eliminating them, In parallel with the
removal of other pervasive unfalir trade practices.

The Commisslion of the European Communitlies confirms Its

willlngness to enter Into consultations In thls matter to explore
appropriate ways to meet the objectives described above.

Amlties,

C. STATHOPOULOS



